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EXPLANATION:	
Seven wetland mitigation banks, including one private bank, are already active in Alaska.  

The department:
· Has not substantiated a need for a state-run bank to compete with existing banks
· Has not provided a cost-benefit analysis, proving that the bank would be viable
· Has spent $300.0 UGF on this project already, and has not yet submitted an application to the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers (USACE)     
· Cannot predict when—or if—the USACE will approve OPMP’s application, or when DNR would implement the program after approval
· Projects expenses of $200.0 (presumably UGF) per FY for the first two years after implementation   

The Mental Health Trust Land Office shied away from establishing its own mitigation bank “after balancing the risk and demand seen in Alaska,” according to their 2016 Annual Report, page 5.  

The USACE has not always proven to be a reliable wetlands mitigation bank partner.  Alaska’s private bank, Pioneer Reserve, is suing the USACE for allegedly reneging on a contract.   

